WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL

June 2, 2010

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on Wednesday, June 2, 2010, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building. The President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Stephen Black

Mr.. Richard S. Turkington, President Mrs. Barbara Wood, Vice President

Mr. David Prosser Mr. Clyde Jacobs Mr. Christopher Freese

Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary

MINUTES:

May 5, 2010: Mrs. Wood moved to approve the minutes of the May 5, 2010 Borough Council Meeting and was seconded by Mr. Freese.

Motion Passed

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to approve the May Financial Report.

Motion Passed

TRANSFERS:

Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to approve the June transfers.

Motion Passed

<u>BILLS:</u>

Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to approve the June bills.

Motion Passed

OPENING & AWARDING BIDS:

• **2005 Ford Crown Victoria Police Vehicle** - One bid received from Sharon Johnson in the amount of \$2011.11.

Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to award the bid to Sharon Johnson in the amount of \$2011.11 for the 2005 Ford Crown Victoria Police Vehicle.

Motion Passed

• **1998 New Holland Tractor, Loader, Backhoe** – One bid received from James E Mark in the amount of \$13,600.00.

Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Freese seconded to award the bid to James E Mark in the amount of \$13,600.00 for the 1998 New Holland Tractor, Loader, Backhoe.

Motion Passed

VISITORS:

Bonnie Porter questioned the use of skateboards in the downtown business district. Chief Galloway informed her that they are not allowed.

Borough of West Grove

http://www.westgroveborough.org

Minutes – June 2, 2010

Page 2

Marie Jakubauskas informed Borough Council of her concerns with the shooting of a dog by Chief Galloway on Summit Avenue. Chief Galloway gave a detailed accounting of what actually happened to Borough Council Members and Ms. Jakubauskas. After listening to the Chief's accounting of the incident, Borough Council Members felt that the shooting was justified.

AVON GROVE LIBRARY:

President Turkington gave some background to the Borough Council Members concerning the issues with the Avon Grove Library and the existing lease agreement dated October 4, 2000.

	•	C	\mathcal{C}		*	
After a lengthy discussion,	Borough Counci	l agreed with	the lette	r that was wri	itten by Preside	ent
Turkington to be sent to the	Avon Grove Li	brary Board F	President	, Mr. Richard	Draper.	
FINANCE ISSUES:						

PUBLIC SAFETY:

PUBLIC WORKS:

NEW BUSINESS: Chris Ferrier – Letter of Resignation: President Turkington read Chris Ferrier's letter of resignation as a Borough Council Member. Mr. Ferrier has moved out of the Borough of West Grove. Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to accept Mr. Ferrier's letter of resignation

effective, June 2, 2010.

Motion Passed

Joe Colon – Borough Council Member Appointment: Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Freese seconded to appoint Mr. Joe Colon to complete Mr. Ferrier's unexpired Borough Council Members term.

Motion Passed

ADJOURNMENT:

Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary

Borough of West Grove
http://www.westgroveborough.org
Minutes – June 2, 2010
Page 3